

March 10, 2025

Dear Church Family,

We invite you to a special **All-Church Meeting** on **Sunday, March 23**, in conjunction with our regular worship service. The purpose of this meeting is to discuss the Church Council's recommendation, made during its regular meeting **Sunday, March 9**, to adjust the schedule of our worship service and Sunday School classes as follows:

Current Schedule	Recommended Schedule
8:30 AM Choir Warm-Up	9:15 AM Sunday School
9:00 AM Worship	10:15 AM Choir Warm-Up / Fellowship
10:15 AM Sunday School	10:45 AM Worship

Your Church Council has prayerfully considered this adjustment to better support our mission of inviting everyone into a living relationship with Jesus Christ. Key factors include:

- Starting worship later will improve the timeliness of church activities following the service (e.g., potlucks, receptions, etc.).
- Holding Sunday School before worship prevents classes from being shortened if the worship service runs longer than expected.

This meeting will provide an opportunity to hear the recommendation, ask questions, and share input.

Paul

Your presence and participation are important as we discern the best path forward. If you have any questions before the meeting, please feel free to contact us or any Church Council member.

May God continue to bless and guide our church as we seek to serve Him faithfully.

Grace and Peace to you,

Brian Longley, Pastor Harker Heights Methodist Church Paul Loughran, Church Council Chairperson Harker Heights Methodist Church